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TOWN OF WARRENTON

“Historically Great – Progressively Strong”
P. O. Box 281

Warrenton, NC  27589-0281

Phone (252) 257-3315   Fax (252) 257-9219

Planning Board Called Meeting

Special Use Application, Ordinance Change
May 15, 2015
Attending:

Bill Overby




Robert Davie (Town Administrator)
Walter Hurst




Frank Newell (citizen)
Robert Schuerch



Christy Newell (citizen)
John Blaylock






Jeff Hardy






Call to Order/Opening Statements

Walter Hurst called the meeting to order at 3:00 PM.  Robert Davie explained that the meeting was to consider two items: 1) corrections to the current zoning map, and 2) proposed changes to the zoning map which primarily address non-conforming properties.   

Discussion

Mr. Davie started with the thirteen parcels on the list of corrections, explaining each parcel individually and pointing them out on the proposed corrected map.  Each of the thirteen parcels were discussed and considered by the Planning Board.   After discussion and consideration a motion was made by John Blalock, with second from Bill Overby, to approve all of the corrections to the existing zoning map with a recommendation to the full Board of Commissioners.  The motion passed by a unanimous vote.  
Mr. Davie described the twelve parcels on the list of proposed changes, explaining each parcel individually and defining them on the proposed zoning map.  A question regarding the third parcel, adjoining Arrington Place, was raised.  The Mayor, Walter Gardner was asked to join the meeting to help understand the rationale.  In order to avoid spot zoning, the parcel behind Arrington Place was also included in the rezoning, stated the Mayor.  
Each individual parcel was considered and discussed.  The rezoning of the twelfth parcel was opposed by citizens in attendance, Frank and Christy Newell.  The twelfth parcel currently is used by NC DOT and is zoned residential.   The Newell’s main concern was the possible future use of the site by another commercial entity which could affect their adjoining parcels.  The Planning Board agreed to delete the twelfth parcel from the list of proposed changes.  John Blalock motioned to approve items one through eleven with recommendation to approve by the full Board of Commissioners.  Bill Overby seconded the motion.  The motion was approved by a unanimous vote.  
With no further business, Mr. Blaylock adjourned the meeting.

